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Dear Parents, 

 

This is the final Newsletter of the Term, and, sadly of course my final Newsletter. 

 

L Řƻ ŦƛƴŘ ƳȅǎŜƭŦ ƎŜǘǘƛƴƎ ŜƳƻǘƛƻƴŀƭ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ǘƘƻǳƎƘǘ ƻŦ ǎŀȅƛƴƎ ΨƎƻƻŘōȅŜΩ ōǳǘ L ǿƻǳƭŘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ 

take this opportunity to thank you all for welcoming me to your community. From my very 

first day I was impressed by the warmth and openness of this community.  

 

Everyone has contributed to the great successes we have achieved this year.  I would like to 

thank each and every one of you for all your support. My thanks especially to the School 

Advisory Council, the Parent and Friends committee, and the Maintenance And 

Development committee (M.A.D). All these groups of enthusiastic and committed parents 

have clearly made outstanding contributions to the life of our school.  My thanks also to the 

small band of classroom helpers who provide great support for teachers and children. 

Education is clearly a partnership between home and school. 

 

I cannot tell you just how much I will miss Holy Name. Even though I have only been here a 

ǎƘƻǊǘ ǘƛƳŜΣ L ƪƴƻǿ L ǿƛƭƭ ƘŀǾŜ ǾŜǊȅ ŦƻƴŘ ƳŜƳƻǊƛŜǎ ƻŦ Ƴȅ ǘƛƳŜ ƘŜǊŜΦ LǘΩǎ ŀ ŦŀƴǘŀǎǘƛŎ 

community and I know we have achieved a great deal over the year. We have worked hard 

together to do everything we can the make the school an excellent place to educate our 

children.  

 

My thanks to the staff of Holy Name who work tirelessly to provide high quality education 

for your children. 

 

I especially would like to thank Derryn Ling, who has been an incredible support as my 

Deputy and who made my transition to Holy Name so easy and productive. His work ethic 

and commitment to the role he has undertaken this year is second to none. 

 

This is a great community and I have completely appreciated my time here. I wish every 

family all the best and hope that every child continues to enjoy the exciting educational 

opportunities provided by this school.  

 

 

http://www.hnpe.catholic.edu.au/
mailto:principal@hnpe.catholic.edu.au


I again, warmly welcome Mrs Caroline Galea, the new Principal of Holy Name who will be 

commencing at the beginning of Term 4. I know that she is very excited to be a part of our 

community and is certainly looking forward to leading the school into the future. I know 

you will all welcome her and commit to forging an enjoyable, healthy and meaningful 

relationship whereby the education of the children is at the forefront of our commitment. 

 

Finally, it has been a privilege being a part of this community that has such wonderful 

children, dedicated staff and caring parents. I will truly miss you all! 

 

Nick Marinelli 

Principal (Acting) 

 

GARDENING GROUP 

 

Lƴ ǾŜǊȅ ǿƛƴŘȅ ŎƻƴŘƛǘƛƻƴǎ ǘƘŜ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘΩǎ ƎŀǊŘŜƴƛƴƎ ƎǊƻǳǇΣ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ ŀǎǎƛǎǘŀƴŎŜ ŦǊƻƳ {ǘŜǇƘŀƴƛŜ 

(Bunnings), Mr Edwards, and Marla were able to plant out three major garden beds in the 

school. 

 

We are certainly hopeful that the Gardening Group will see the 

benefits of their hard work over the next few months! They garden 

beds already look good with just the seedlings! They will look amazing 

when fully grown! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

HOLY NAME SELECTED TO BE A PART OF THE 2018 RSL #REMEMBRANCE CAMPAIGN 

 

Some more success for our school! 

 

I am very excited to let you know that Holy Name has been selected to be a part of the 

±ƛŎǘƻǊƛŀƴ w{[ нлму ŎŀƳǇŀƛƎƴ ǘƻ ŀŎƪƴƻǿƭŜŘƎŜ ŀƴŘ ǊŜŎƻƎƴƛǎŜ ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ wŜƳŜmbrance Day. 

This involves students from our school required to decorate a huge foam letter (M) which 

will then be used with other letters that other schools are also decorating to spell out 

#REMEMBRANCE. These will be displayed in prominent places such as the Shrine and 

Parliament House to promote the recognition of Remembrance Day. 

 

My thanks to one of our parents, Carolina P. (Isabella 4B, Max 2C) for alerting us to this 

opportunity. 

 

FAREWELL TO OUR STUDENT TEACHERS 

 

We have had two student teachers with us over two blocks this term.  

 

Both Laura Bandiera (Year 1Z) and Chiara Bold (5H) complete their final placements 

tomorrow. Laura and Chiara attend the Australian Catholic University 

 

LǘΩǎ ōŜŜƴ ŀ ǇƭŜŀǎǳǊŜ ƘŀǾƛƴƎ ǘƘŜƳ ǿƛǘƘ ǳǎ ŀƴŘ ƻƴ ōŜƘŀƭŦ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛty I would like to 

thank them for their efforts and wish them every success for the future as they enter the 

wonderful vocation of being a teacher! 

 



aΦ!Φ5Φ ¢!.[9 ¢9bbL{ bLDI¢ ŀƪŀ Ψ{ŜŎǊŜǘ aŜƴΩǎ .ǳǎƛƴŜǎǎΩ 

 

Another fantastic night of connecting our dads to our community and more importantly to 

one another.  

 

We had about 6 new faces coming along last night for the first time so the word is getting 

out that these night are a great way of building fellowship amongst our fathers. 

 

My thanks to Ted Marcanio (Siena PF) for coordinating the refreshments, food and money 

in between playing scintillating games of table-tennis! 

 

It was an amazing night of quality table tennis, competitive spirit and determination to 

succeed!! 

 

HIGHLIGHTS OF THE M.A.D. TABLE TENNIS NIGHT 

 

 

 

 

 

Inaugural Table Tennis      Champion Doubles Champions: 

        Daniel S. (Isabella - 5H)     Michael D. Adela (5H) & Ange F. ( Amelia 6K, Justin 3F, Leon PI) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

        The latest fashion in  

         table-tennis attire. 

 

aΦ!Φ5ΚΚ  ¸ƻǳ ŘƻƴΩǘ ǿŀƴƴŀ ōŜ ŀƴȅǿƘŜǊŜ ŜƭǎŜΗΗ 
 

  



FOOTY COLOURS DAY ς HOT FOOD DAY 
 
We could not have hoped for better weather conditions for our first Footy Colours Day 
Parade. 
 
The children, ǎǘŀŦŦ ŀƴŘ ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎ ƭƻƻƪŜŘ ǊŜǎǇƭŜƴŘŜƴǘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜƛǊ ΨŦƻƻǘȅ ŎƻƭƻǳǊǎΩΦ 9ŀŎƘ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘŜǊ 
had the opportunity to parade in front of the school to the refrain of the famous club songs. 
Non-!C[ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘŜǊǎ ŀƭǎƻ ƳŀǊŎƘŜŘ ǘƻ ΨaƻǊŜ ǘƘŀƴ ŀ DŀƳŜέΦ 
 
Following the Parade of Colours, each team was required to 
make a human bar graph so we could determine the level of 
support for each team. 
 
The result of the top 5 most supported teams at Holy Name 
was: 
 
Collingwood:  90 
Carlton:  65 
Richmond:  30 
Essendon:  19 
Hawthorn:  17 
 
 
CƻƭƭƻǿƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ΨƘǳƳŀƴ ƎǊŀǇƘΩ  ǘƘŜ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ŀƴŘ ǘŜŀŎƘŜǊǎ ƛƴŘǳƭƎŜŘ ƛƴ ƻƴŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ƎǊŜŀǘ Cƻƻǘȅ 
/ƻƭƻǳǊǎ 5ŀȅΩǎ ƛƴŘǳƭƎŜƴŎŜǎ ς the sausage Sizzle. 
 
My thanks to the following parents and grandparents who helped out with the Hot Food 
Day: 
Vicky Sartor (Jacob 5H, Daniel 3C, Bella 1Z) Mary Licastro (Madeline 5C) 
Marla Paul (Cameron  5C, Vienna 1Z)  Lepa Filipovski (Ilion  3G, Isador 3F) 
Kangi Pasceri (Luca 2C, Ciara PI)   Helen (Before/After school care) 
Ainslie Bryce (Olivia N Prep F) 
 

My thanks also to Mr Edwards, Mr Ling and Ms Lontos for all their contributions to the 

success of the Sausage Sizzle. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 
 

 
 

YEAR 5/6 BASKETBALL ROUND ROBIN  

 
On Wednesday 19th September, 16 

girls from Years 5 and 6 participated in 
the inaugural Basketball Round Robin at 

Parade College. Both teams 
demonstrated the highest level of 

sportsmanship and were great 
ambassadors for Holy Name. The Year 

6 team were runne rs up to Holy Trinity 
in the Grand Final and the mixed Year 5 

and 6 team finished a galant 5th. We 
are so proud of the girls, their team 

spirit and the way they carried 

themselves throughout the day. Well 
done on a fantastic result . 

 

FAREWELL TO NICK ï REM INDER TO ALL FAMILIES  
 

Tomorrow is Mr Marinelli's final day at Holy Name. After 235 days at the helm we say 

a heartfelt thank you and farewell. Mr Marinelli  has worked tirelessly in leading our 
school and engaging our students, parents, teachers and the community.  

 
Everyone is welcome to a special assembly  tomorrow  at  9:30  in the hall. This will be 

followed by a special morning tea organized by the Parents an d Friends Association. 
This is a great opportunity for parents and friends to come along  and pass on their 

thanks and well wishes.  
 

ASSEMBLY  
 

A reminder that School Assembly begins at 2:45pm every Monday.  Our first assembly 
for Term 4 will be on Monday, 8 th October. This will be the first assembly for our new 

Principal, Mrs Caroline Galea, so we invite you to attend.  
 

CAREMONKEY ï MEDICAL UPDATE REMINDER  
 

Please ensure your child's/children's Caremonkey  Profile is up to date, especially the 
Medical Profile Records. This is extremely important as it helps all staff members to 

be aware of medical conditions such as Asthma, Allergies and any other important 
information.   

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

DEPUTY PRINCIPAL NEWS  -  MR DERRYN LING  


